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COUNTY OF MENDOCINO

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
340 LAKE MENDOCINO DRIVE
UKIAH, CALIFORNIA 95482-9432
VOICE (707) 463-4363 FAX (707) 463-5474

June 20, 2017

Mendocino County Board of Supervisors
501 Low Gap Road, Room 1010
Ukiah, CA 95482

RE: APPROVE THE RECURRING TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE OF A PORTION OF
UKIAH STREET, COUNTY ROAD 407C, FROM LANSING STREET, COUNTY
ROAD 500, TO HOWARD STREET, COUNTY ROAD 407N, FOR THE ANNUAL
JULY4TH COMMUNITY GATHERING, SPONSORED BY FRANKIE’S PIZZA AND
ICE CREAM PARLOR (VILLAGE OF MENDOCINO)

Honorable Board Members:

On June 21, 2016, the Board approved a request by East Ukiah Street Merchant District for a
recurring temporary road closure for the Annual July 4™ Community Gathering on July 4™ from
6 AM. to 8 P.M., on Ukiah Street, County Road (CR) 407C, from Lansing Street, CR 500, to
Howard Street, CR 407N, in the Village of Mendocino.

Frankie’s Pizza and Ice Cream Parlor has submitted a request to the Department of
Transportation (DOT) to accept responsibility of the Annual July 4" Community Gathering, and
extend their originally approved hours of 6 A.M. to 8 P.M., to 5 A.M to 8 P.M., on July 4%,

The Annual July 4™ Community Gathering, sponsored by Frankie’s Pizza and Ice Cream Parlor,
will be held on July 4, 2017, and will recur each year on July 4" This year’s event will require a
road closure of a portion of Ukiah Street, from Lansing Street to Howard Street. This road
closure will be from SA.M. to 8 P.M., (including set-up). Both lanes will be closed to public
traffic. The applicant will provide the necessary signs and flagger(s) for traffic control.

Along with their request, the applicant has submitted a copy of their certificate of liability
insurance showing the County of Mendocino as an additional insured, and has also submitted a
“Hold Harmless” statement (copies attached).



I will, of course, respond to any questions the Board may have.

Respectfully submitted,
A 19@

HOWARD N. DASHIELL
Director of Transportation

cc: County Road 407C



